DMC/DC/F.14/Comp. 856/2/2011/



18th November, 2011 
O R D E R
The Delhi Medical Council examined a complaint of Shri Deepak Rawat, r/o. RZ 2949/33, Tughlakabad Extn., New Delhi, forwarded by Directorate of Health Services, against Tughlakabad Specialists Polyclinic, 1909/23, Main Jagdamba Road, Tughlakabad Extension, New Delhi – 110019.
On perusal of the complaint and reply thereto of Dr. V.K. Gupta, Medical Director, Tughlakabad Specialists Polyclinic, forwarded by Directorate of Health Services, the Delhi Medical Council observed that dispensation of medicine Ferimor, an Iron supplement, immediately after the expiry date mentioned on the medicine, even though, may not cause any harmful effect on the patient, however, as a part of good clinical practice, it is obligatory on the part of doctors or the hospital concerned who is dispensing the medicine not to dispense medicine which have expired.  The Medical Director of Tughlakabad Specialists Polyclinic is therefore directed to take note of this observation and is advised to be careful in future.  

Complaint stands disposed.

By the Order & in the name of

         Delhi Medical Council

                  (Dr. Girish Tyagi)

Secretary

Copy to :-

1) Shri Deepak Rawat, r/o. RZ 2949/33, Tughlakabad Extn., New Delhi- 110019 

Contd/-

( 2 )

2) Dr. R.N. Das, MO I/C Nursing Home, Directorate of Health Services, Govt. of NCT of Delhi, Swasthya Sewa Nideshalaya Bhawan, F-17, Karkardooma, Delhi – 110032 – with reference to letter No. 23(100)/MSNH/DHS/HQ/2010-11/16338 dated 24.3.2011
3) Dr. V.K. Gupta, Medical Director, Tughlakabad Specialists Polyclinic, 1909/23, Main Jagdamba Road, Tughlakabad Extension, New Delhi – 110019.
                  (Dr. Girish Tyagi)

Secretary
